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Monthly Report - February 2015
The main news this month regards WODC’s budget. Business rate payers and council tax payers in West Oxfordshire are being asked for their views on the District Council's budget setting strategy. The budget setting strategy is being set against a backdrop of public spending cuts, rising costs and reduced income. West Oxfordshire District Council remains committed to safeguarding frontline services, whilst keeping Council tax low and protecting voluntary organisations. The closing date for comments is noon on Friday 6 February 2015, and the form can be found here: http://tinyurl.com/os58cvq 
WODC’s Cabinet has however agreed to recommend to Full Council that it should agree to freeze Council Tax for the fifth year running when it sets the budget next month. If agreed by Full Council at the budget meeting on 25 February, the freeze would keep the District’s share of Council Tax at just £81.63 for a Band D property, less than half the current national average. This represents a real terms cut in the level of 17.5% over the five years when taking account of retail price inflation and equates to just £1.50 per week per, per household, for all services provided by the Council. WODC already has the second lowest Council Tax of all shire district councils in England and lowest of all five district councils in Oxfordshire, and would be likely to retain this position if the freeze is approved.
The second WODC news is the response to OCC’s report discussing the prospect of a unitary authority, which WODC and all the other District Councils in Oxfordshire oppose. The press release can be read here: http://tinyurl.com/ktvll93 
Locally, the main news concerns housing. The two Middle Barton developments are nearing completion and the allocations process is well underway; I have seen the allocations for the first few tranches. Those successful will be finding out very shortly - if not already - and I am pleased to see that there are a good proportion of local people being housed here.
WODC would like to announce that nominations are being taken for Sports Coach of the Year, Sports Club of the Year and Unsung Hero Awards, run by the Council to recognise the contribution and commitment of individuals and achievement of clubs in West Oxfordshire. Talented local athletes also have the chance to apply for a GLL Sport Foundation grant to help with costs such as training. The grants are available through the Council’s leisure contractor, GLL Better with a deadline of 20th February: please see here for more details: http://tinyurl.com/q63ajmg 
Winter can be a challenging time of the year. WODC offers advice here: http://www.westoxon.gov.uk/news/general/get-ready-for-winter/
The surgery dates for 2015 continue on the 14th February (please note the later than usual date,) 7th March; all at the Fox Inn, Westcote Barton.
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